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MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 8th Jan 2018
At 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

MINUTES

In the absence of a Chairman or Officers the Clerk led the initial proceedings.
1.  Welcome and Apologies

Present:

Mrs Angela Abell (AA) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),
Miss Nick Mayo (NM)

Mrs Val Bethell (VB

Mr Rod Smith (RS) – a new Representative Trustee was introduced to the meeting  

Apologies: Mr Crispin Clay (CC) (Treasurer) and Mr Keith Maunder (KM) sent their apologies.
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL).

1.  Appointment of Chairman, Vice Chairman and Treasurer
Prior to the election of officers by the Trustees AA made it clear that if she was asked to stay as Chairman it would be with a view to recruiting her replacement during the coming year. She would not continue in the role after this year. AA then left the room.
After a short discussion Trustees decided that GA would remain as Vice-Chairman, CC would remain as Treasurer and that AA would be asked to remain as Chairman for one final year.
At this point AA took back the Chairmanship of the meeting from the Clerk. 
2.  Minutes of the Meeting of 13th November
The minutes were accepted as a true record of proceedings with the exception of a missing ‘s’ (replaced by hand) in line 3 of section 7.

3.  Matters Arising
Trustees considered what data the Trust currently held, the security of the Trustee-only section of the website and whether any issues needed to be addressed to comply with the General Data Protection Regulation which would take effect from 25th May. They believed that there were no data protection implications and that the Trust would comply with the new regulations, but this would be reviewed periodically.
4.  Clerk's Report
The title to the Conservation Land gifted by Brian Duncan was now registered to DTT.  As previously agreed this would be left as a wilderness for the benefit of wildlife and would not be open to the public. This new area would need to be recorded as an asset in the Annual Report. 
A.P. AA to ask Clarke and Simpson to provide a valuation.
The second flood information notice had been fixed to the large vehicular flood warning sign in the car park.
During a recent informal inspection of the winch huts it was observed that some of the machinery was accessible to the public which created a health & safety issue.  The Trustees agreed that all the winch huts should have a door/barrier to keep the public out. 
5.   Car Park
Mike Sheppard, Vice Chair of DPM, had written to AA to express concern about an apparent increase in overnight parking of campervans and caravans.
AA suggested that small ‘No Campervan’ notices be placed at the northern end of the car park facing where most campers parked, a letter be sent to be to both the manager and owner of ‘The Ship’, and that  posters be placed on village notice boards and in The Ship advising that overnight parking was forbidden. Trustees agreed with this approach and the wording of the letter and posters.
Mick Palmer had asked if the Trustees would give permission for additional notices to be put up inviting voluntary parking contributions.  The Trustees agreed that up to 4 new notices would be acceptable.  
There had been an increase in non-recyclables dumped by the recycling facility at the car park.  This and any other fly-tipping was generally dealt with very efficiently by SCDC; 01394 444015 was the number to call.
6.  Financial review and report
In the absence of the Treasurer AA presented the Bookkeeper’s Report which all had read; no queries were raised.  It was noted that over £5000 more than budgeted had been given in grants which was considered a positive variation. 
AA/CC would be meeting with N Kinahan to discuss the budget for 2018.

7.  Governance                   
Trustees were informed by the Chairman that the papers relating the conservation area behind the museum land, which had been gifted by Brian Duncan, and its registration had been deposited in the filing cabinets in the Reading Room store.                     
The Chairman pointed out that a 5 year rent review was due on Corporation Marshes in September this year. A.P.  AA to discuss with Clarke & Simpson.
The mandates for signatories on both the Barclays and COIF accounts were reaffirmed as: NM, CC, GA & AA.
The Clerk was reminded to update the Charity Commission website. 
A.P. JL to update the Charity Commission website.

The Chairman of the Reading Room and Museum Charity had acknowledged receipt of the letter sent after the last DTT meeting which expressed the Trustees’ concern that the items of Town Regalia on loan from DTT were not on display and requested assurance on the security of their storage.  A response was awaited.

8.  Grants                  
There were no new grant applications.  
A number of thank you cards and letters from Winter Grant recipients were read out. 
GA and VB intended to take up the Yox Valley Partnership’s invitation to visit Middleton/Yoxford Schools. A.P.  GA to arrange.
The Chairman of the Reading Room and Museum Charity had acknowledged the offer of a grant towards improved heating and some modest refurbishment of the Reading Room saying that he would endeavour to raise the issue of DTT’s offer, at the next DRR&M meeting on the 18th January and would respond to the offer after that meeting.

9.  Housing                    
AA showed some samples of the finalized ‘Property Terrier’ pages. This summary document would provide a useful record of DTT’s assets which the Clerk would keep updated.
There had been problems with flooding in the road outside TH1 including across the entrance gate. This had been reported to Suffolk Highways team who said they would be monitoring the location as part of their routine inspections and if the matter got worse would look to prioritise suitable remedial works. 

10.  Plans for 2018
Trustees discussed the forthcoming Annual Meeting of the Dunwich Parish Meeting, April 27th, as there had been some confusion about our presentation last year.  The Chairman of DPM had told AA that he thought a written summary of the annual financial statement distributed to all present would be more helpful than a PowerPoint presentation.  It was agreed to do this and give a brief verbal report this year, copies of the full Annual Report would be available.  

Part of the confusion might have been that our Open Meeting immediately followed the Parish Annual Meeting.  After some discussion Trustees decided to hold this year’s Open Meeting as a ‘picnic’ in the Orchard in July.

 Trustees reviewed the ‘meet the tenants’ event held last spring and decided it was not appropriate to meet together every year, three yearly was suggested.                

11.  AOB
A recent e-mail from Paul Read of STOG suggested that the Walberswick Wonder apple tree would be ready for planting in the Orchard shortly. A.P. JL to check that CC has the planting equipment and tree protection ready for use.
The Coastal Defence and Flood Committee was due to meet on 19th January at 2-00pm. It was thought important that DTT was represented at this event; RS would be attending as Amenity Officer and VB, who had attended the previous meeting, would represent DTT.
GA reported that part of the paling fence at the foot of the cliffs on the beach had collapsed. It was agreed that this should be repaired once the winter weather had passed.
A.P. AA to contact Fran Cousins so he can cost out and repair the fencing, when appropriate.
The meeting closed at 8-05pm.
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................
CLERK:  John Lavery, 24 Church View, Holton, Suffolk, IP19 8PB
Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


